15 November 2021


Katarina Carroll APM
Commissioner
Queensland Police Service
GPO Box 1440
BRISBANE  QLD  4000


Dear Commissioner Carroll

Goondiwindi youth crime is out of control

I am writing to you to express my concern and to seek your immediate attention to the surge of youth crime and ongoing degradation of community safety.

Over the month of October 2021, 69 offences were recorded for Goondiwindi with 18 of those being for unlawful entry. Policing of youth crime has become a joke to offenders and ordinary citizens of Goondiwindi are being left to combat this themselves. 

Almost every morning we awake to check our social media to witness videos of youths stealing property or breaking and entering at another house in Goondiwindi. Families live in fear, holidays cancelled for fear of being targeted, sleepless nights awaking at the slightest sound. This is the real trauma that is being caused in Goondiwindi through a lack of dedicated policing at the very time these crimes are being committed.

Statistics show that almost half of all offences are being committed between 10pm and 6am. However, our community is left with reduced or no policing during these times.

I ask that you investigate this matter as a priority and reallocate policing resources to curb the growing and recidivous youth crimes being committed against this town.

Yours faithfully




[[name]]

[[address]]
Goondiwindi QLD 4390

[[phone number]]
